EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB
BOARD MEEING

DECEMBER 14, 2006

MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Cari Christensen, Dawn Gifford, Charlotte Hays, Tammie Hoover, Nancy Krutzfield, Ronda Scheidt

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE:  Tanya Street

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm.

The minutes of the meeting held November 9, 2006 were approved as amended, adding Ronda Scheidt to the list of attendees.

Treasurer, Kris Stolba submitted the following account balances as of November 30, 2006:

Checking
$21,530.86

Savings                  605.75


Investments
   5,118.40


Total Assets    $27,255.01

Kris also reported that she prepared the Hotel/Motel Grant Application for the coming year.

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Competition, Tammie Hoover - The competition budget was reviewed once more.  The budget was presented in October and revised, but it was realized after the meeting that some of the assumptions made in the revision were incorrect, so the budget was reconsidered as originally submitted in November and passed.  

$1,500 in additional expenses were considered to run the competition under the new judging system.  The additional expenses would be for computer equipment and accountant expenses.  Motion passed to reserve the computer but to review 30 days prior to the competition to ensure that registrations are adequate to cover the expense.  

Postcards were mailed out to regional clubs and Omaha.  E-mails will go when official announcement is available.

OLD BUSINESS/ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Bryant family overpaid its fundraising buy out and will now be asked whether they want a refund or credits for club ice.

Dawn Gifford announced that she had cancelled the holiday get together at her house.  It’s just too busy of a time of year and there were few people planning to attend.
For Iowa Games in February, will need help with registration, ice monitors, etc.  

The arena will sponsor a free skating session on January 21st for National Skating Month.

The synchro teams will be performing at the Hawkeye Skating Club holiday show on December 16th.  

Sheboygan Wisconsin’s annual Ice Bowling Tournament is scheduled for the week-end of March 16-17.  A group from the EIFSC is planning to attend the tournament and will meet with the chairman.  It is hoped that the club may be able to run its own ice bowling tournament as a fund raiser for the club.

Lauren Gifford and Carson Bodnarek are scheduled to be on KGAN next week.

Kris Stolba advised that there is now a club credit card that can be used for club expenses.  

Nancy Krutzfield announced that she and Jane Grabowski have been working with Amy Blades on a Party themed ice show.  Plans are still very tentative, but looking at Saturday, May 5th as the show date.   

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

